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THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING
MAY 6, 2019
MINUTES
The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, May 6, 2019 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, Warren Albright, Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and Sheri Bowling, Councilman Wininger was absent. Also in attendance, Auditor Bobbie Abel, Prosecutor Aurelola Wright, Sistoria Neeley, Martin County Child Support Enforcement, Treasurer Lori Carrico, Mark Franklin, Deputy Coroner, Chief Deputy Prosecutor Mike Fritch, Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal, Tim Kinder, Director Martin County Alliance, Dee Bahon, Brett Richardson, Dispatch Commander, Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections,  Sheriff Travis Roush.
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00 pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held April 1, 2019 were approved by a motion made by Councilwoman McFeaters and seconded by Councilwoman Bowling. All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Mark Franklin, Deputy Coroner, approached the Council regarding an additional appropriation request which was submitted and not advertised yet.  Original request was $8,000.00 for Autopsy and he asked if the Council wanted him to follow through with submitted request and come back for an additional request later in the year or increase the request to $11,000.00 now.  Council advised to increase the request now.  

Tim Kinder, Director Martin County Alliance, advised the application for Martin County to be broadband ready has been submitted.  Kinder updated the Council that a nine year project has come to fruition with the Dollar General being built in Shoals.
Travis Roush, Sheriff, presented a Commissary Resolution 2019-06 for approval.  A motion to approve the Resolution 2019-06 was made by Councilman Albright, seconded by Councilman Gibson all were in favor and the motion passed.  Sheriff Roush also presented documentation for signature for the Police Pension Trust through German American Bank.  The County Attorney and the Merit Board have approved the transition and documentation.  A motion to approve German American Bank as Financial Trustee and Financial Advisor was made by Councilman Albright, Seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters. All were in favor and the motion passed.  Sheriff Roush, asked for formal permission to hire a Full Time Dispatcher.  The salary would be paid from the Local Statewide 911 Fund which is funded by the State.  Dispatch Commander Richardson advised the Council that they receive 45,000 calls a year with 2,500 of them being 911 calls.  He advised that the revenue has a potential to be decreased in the future if not used.  Roush asked for a motion to approve a Full Time Dispatch position.  Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve the hiring of a new dispatcher with a second by Councilwoman Bowling.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Currently there are 81 inmates with 29 from Vigo County. The peridium for out of county inmates has increased to $37.50 per inmate per day.
Aureola Wright, Prosecutor, was advised by Councilman Summers to attend the meeting. Prosecutor Wright introduced Mike Fritch, Chief Deputy Prosecutor. Chief Deputy Prosecutor Fritch gave a brief advisement of his history as a former Prosecutor.  Both Wright and Fritch reiterated the previous request of hiring another Deputy Prosecutor and the need that exists.  Victims advocacy along with the prosecution of cases is very important to the office. Councilman Stiles questioned why the conversation was being presented again as a motion was previously approved to address the issue during the Budget Hearings.  Councilman Summers advised he wanted clarification after the previous meeting.   Currently the Child Support IV-D division for Martin County is ranked among the lowest in the State for collections.  Revenue received from the State for child support is partially based upon the collection of child support.  Expenditures from the Child Support fund has a potential for reimbursement of 60%.  Both Prosecutor Wright and Chief Deputy Prosecutor Fritch advised the longer it takes to process a criminal case the more it effects the County financially.  Fiscal responsibility is very important to the Prosecutors office, they have reviewed the budget and gave consideration to where costs could be cut.   A discussion followed about the need verses the expense and what is best for Martin County.  Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to vacate the previously approved motion made by Councilman Stiles.  Councilman Summers seconded the motion. Councilwoman McFeaters, Councilmen Summers, Albright and Gibson were in favor. Councilwoman Bowling and Councilman Stiles opposed. The motion passed. Councilwoman McFeaters advised that the Council has an opportunity to help Martin County and feels the opportunity should be taken advantage of.  A motion to approve the hiring of a Full Time Deputy Prosecutor was made  by Councilwoman McFeaters, seconded by Councilman Summers. Councilwoman McFeaters and Councilmen Summers, Albright and Gibson were in favor. Councilwomen Bowling and Councilman Stiles apposed. The motion passed.  
Treasurer Lori Carrico and Auditor Bobbie Abel, presented a proposal for the purchase of new software for use in both offices.  The software provider Xsoft has offered a discount of 15% with no interest for 5 years and to freeze the maintenance fee for 5 years.  The new software capabilities exceed the current software by leaps and bounds. Treasurer Carrico has been unhappy with the technical support she receives from the current software provider.  This is also one of the reasons the Assessor switched software providers. Treasurer Carrico also advised that on the Assessors side of Xsoft they currently provide services to over 60 of the 92 counties in Indiana. The new software with a 15% discount will cost $113,000.00 spread over five years this is a savings of $20,000.00. The current maintenance fees provided by MVP for 2019 is $40,218.66 and the maintenance fee for Xsoft will be locked in at $25,600.00 for 5 years. By switching providers the County has the potential to save the County substantially over a 10 year period based upon the historic increases in fees of the current software provider. Assessor McGuire has offered to contribute $10,000.00 towards the purchase of Xsoft.  The proposal was presented to the Commissioner’s and approved contingent upon Council approval. A motion to approve the purchase of the Xsoft was made by Councilman Gibson with a second by Councilman Albright. All were in favor and the motion passed.
Councilman Summers advised that the next board meeting for the Recycle Center has been changed to May 22, 2019. 

Important Dates:

Next Safety Meeting Wednesday, June 12, 2019
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:33 pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman Bowling.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Regular Session Council meeting will be held Monday, June 3, 2019 at 6:00 pm.
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